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April 26, 2021

Dear Students and Faculty of Economics

Following the announcement of the state of emergency for Tokyo yesterday (April 25), the
University of Tokyo has decided to raise the level of activity restriction starting tomorrow
(April 27). Our activity restriction index and the corresponding guideline, however, was
established more than a year ago, and did not necessarily reflect what we have learned over
the last year on the COVID-19 and what we can do to contain it as much as possible. Thus,
the University of Tokyo has updated the activity restriction guideline today (April 26).
Please look at the UTokyo website to learn about the new guideline. The major change is
the creation of a new level Pre-1 between levels 0.5 and 1. At the level Pre-1, the restrictions
on classroom instructions in person and some extra-curricular activities are somewhat
relaxed compared with the level 1. All the instructions would move online at the level 1,
while those instructions that are considered to be much more effective in person are allowed
to meet in classrooms at the level Pre-1. The Graduate School of Economics and the Faculty
of Economics have already planned classes for this academic year in a way that corresponds
to level Pre-1, and we have decided to conduct in person for some of the seminars and
small-group tutorials. So when the alert level is raised from 0.5 to Pre-1, our plan will not

change in any significant ways.

The COVID-19 has been causing serious pandemic, especially with highly infectious new
variant. [ would like to ask all students and faculty members to take the state of emergency
seriously and take careful actions to protect the health of yourself and those close to you.
However, it does not mean to stop everyday life and our learning. We have learned from one
year of experience that it is possible to have in person classes for certain courses with
adequate infection control measures. Depending on the evolution of new variant, it may be
necessary to slightly adjust infection prevention measures. However, at least at this stage,
by implementing current infection control measures, I believe we could enforce in-person

classes for the courses which are considered to be much more effective in face-to-face style.

The COVID-19 pandemic does not seem to end easily. The days of patience seems never
ending. But together, let's take the thorough infection prevention measures so that we can

keep our good health without stopping learning. Thank you for your cooperation.

Professor Takeo HOSHI
Dean, Faculty/Graduate School of Economics, the University of Tokyo



